<date>

Dear [Title of elected official] ________________,

 

I am writing to you to express my deep concern that Ontario Power Generation (OPG) plans to build a nuclear waste repository (also called a nuclear waste dump) to bury radioactive nuclear waste in Kincardine, Ontario Canada, 1 km from the shore of Lake Huron, one of the Great Lakes.  The Great Lakes, 21% of the world's fresh surface water, are the source of drinking water for 40 million people in two countries.   Public hearings on this project ended on October 30, 2013 and approval could occur early in 2014.  
 

I believe our [City/Town/Municipality] should be very concerned and should oppose this nuclear waste dump for numerous reasons, including:
· This nuclear waste dump will need to safely house the most lethal waste ever created by humans – radioactive nuclear waste, some of which remains toxic for 100,000 years.

· No scientist or geologist can provide a 100,000 year guarantee that this nuclear waste will not leak and contaminate the Great Lakes.

· A nuclear waste repository in limestone is unprecedented and unproven anywhere in the world.  

· Despite the availability of land under Ontario government ownership and control (87% of Ontario's land mass is crown land), and despite the fact that OPG is wholly owned by the Province of Ontario, OPG did not consider or investigate any other sites for this nuclear waste repository.

If our [City/Town/Municipality] opposes this nuclear waste dump, we won’t be alone.  The fact is, opposition to OPG's plan is growing daily.  

· A petition by the non-profit volunteer organization called Stop The Great Lakes Nuclear Dump has gathered more than 41,000 signatures. 
· Communities in Canada and the US are passing resolutions formally opposing this nuclear waste repository. See http://stopthegreatlakesnucleardump.com/resolutions.php for a list of resolutions already passed in Ontario, Michigan and Ohio.
Here is some information you may wish to review as part of your research:

· A youtube video by Michigan State Representative Sarah Roberts opposing OPG's plan and encouraging citizens living in the Great Lakes region to sign the Stop The Great Lakes Nuclear Dump petition.  See http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=otMayg_4KXg
· A well researched website www.stopthegreatlakesnucleardump.com  I would suggest you read the Executive Summary of their submission to the Joint Review Panel. See http://tinyurl.com/mfdvoah
· Submission to the Joint Review Panel by the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative (GLSLCI), an important organization of 106 Great Lakes Mayors group representing 16 million people living in the Great Lakes region. This organization formally opposed OPG's plan at the public hearings.  See http://www.ceaa.gc.ca/050/documents/p17520/89563E.pdf 

As an elected official, you have before you a great opportunity to demonstrate vision and leadership.  I am asking the [City/Town/Municipality] of __________________ to immediately pass a resolution formally opposing the building of a nuclear waste repository on the shore of Lake Huron in Kincardine Ontario or anywhere in the Great Lakes Basin.  Here is a draft resolution for your consideration: http://tinyurl.com/kvtajf8 
Thank you very much for your time and consideration of this matter.

Most sincerely,

 

Signature

c.c. Beverly Fernandez, Spokesperson, Stop The Great Lakes Nuclear Dump via email: info@stopthegreatlakesnucleardump.com
